



Moorpark Junior School
Park Road,
Burslem,
Stoke-on-Trent,
ST6 1EL.
01782 234440
moorpark@moorparkjunior.co.uk

Monday, 11th July, 2022

Dear parents/carers,

We are looking forward and are excited for the start of the new school year in September. We already have so many exciting things planned for you and can't wait for you to return to school to enjoy them.

All the pupils return to school on Tuesday 6th September.

Start and end of day times for September 2022

The doors to school will open at **8.45am** for **ALL pupils** and this will provide a flexible start to the day. All children will need to be in school by **8.55am as this is when registration closes and after this your child will be marked as late**. Please try to ensure that your child arrives at school on time.

The school day will end at 3.10pm for ALL pupils. Only year 6 pupils will be able to walk home without an adult and of course, with parental consent.

The information you will need for each year group is on the table below.

Year group	Entrance/exit	PE days (children to wear PE kit)
3	Y3 door (on the playground)	Monday
4	Y4I and 4M door by bicycle storage. 4F will use the Library, bottom door on playground – same as Y6.	Thursday
5	Y5 door (top door on playground)	Wednesday
6	Y6 door (library, bottom door on playground)	Tuesday

N.B. sometimes we have to change the PE days, you will always be notified of this in advance.

All the staff are eager to get to know their new classes and share their new, exciting topics with them. Look out for our launch days when the children get to dress up and really immerse themselves in their new topic. We are hoping that we will be able to invite parents into school to watch our fabulous class assemblies very soon! Keep an eye out on class dojo and your texts for this!

Watch me learn

The New Guild Trust. A company limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales with company number 11185205.

Watch out for the flyers for 'Watch me Learn' where parents/carers are invited into school to join their child in a lesson and experience first hand a part of your child's school day. We have found these to be highly successful in the past and look forward to continuing this next year. The first session will be maths ©

Meet the teacher

You will also receive a letter inviting you to a session in school where you can come and meet the teachers of your child/children, ask as many questions as you like about the curriculum, what your child will be learning and how you can support them at home. The dates for the meet the teacher session are below. These will take place in the **school hall at 9.00am**

Year group	Date
3	Monday 12 th September 2022
4	Tuesday 13 th September 2022
5	Wednesday 14 th September 2022
6	Thursday 15 th September 2022

The children will have met their new teachers and support staff on their transition day but here's a reminder, the staff for September will be:

Class	Teacher	Support staff
3R	Mrs Rodgers	Miss Matthews
(Miss Nixon 2N)		Mr Ayres
3B	Mrs Baggaley	Mrs Davies
(Mrs Cooper 2C)		
4F	Mrs Fox	Mrs Dale
4M	Mrs Moore	Miss Poole
41	Miss Irving	Mrs Gillon
5R (4M)	Mrs Rooney	Mrs Potts
		Miss Rigby
5P (4P)	Mrs Payton	Miss Slack
		Mrs Rodgerson
		Mr Rutter
6B (5F)	Mrs Barber	Miss Kahn
		Mrs Davies
6H (5L)	Miss Holdcroft	Miss Pestridge

Staffing Update

After many years of service, we say goodbye to Mrs Hazledine who will be retiring at the end of the year. We also say goodbye to Miss Loaring and Mrs Everson, we wish them all, all the very best and thank them from the bottom of our hearts for all their hard work and commitment at Moorpark.

We are excited to welcome back Mrs Baggaley, as our new Year 3 teacher in September. Some of you may remember Mrs Baggaley as Miss Jackson, when she completed her PGCE placement in Y5 earlier this year. Mrs Baggaley has recently got married and we would like to send her huge congratulations.

We would also like to congratulate Miss Ridley (music teacher) who will be having a baby in October, so will return to Moorpark for a few weeks in September and then take maternity leave. Don't worry though, we have another fab music teacher ready to take over until Miss Ridley returns.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact us, remember you can always use your class dojo to ask teachers any questions you may have

We hope you have a fabulous summer holiday and look forward to seeing you all again on **Tuesday 6**th **September.**

Many thanks,

Mrs K Peters Mrs L Wright

Headteacher Head of School